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October 12, 2018 

 
Daniel Graham, Permit and Environmental Engineer 
Donlin Gold, LLC 
4720 Business Park Blvd., Suite G-25 
Anchorage, AK 99503 
 
Subject: PSD Permit and Approval to Construct – Extension Request dated September 27, 2018 for 

Donlin Gold, LLC’s Donlin Gold Project, Air Quality Control Construction Permit 
AQ0934CPT01 

Dear Mr. Graham: 
 
The Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (the Department) in a letter dated September 
27, 2018, received a request from Donlin Gold, LLC (Donlin) for an extension to the deadline for 
commencing construction of the Donlin Gold Project (DGP). In accordance with 40 CFR 52.21(r), AS 
46.14, and 18 AAC 50, of the Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) rules, the DGP was required 
to commence construction within 18 months after issuance of the permits. Since the PSD permit was issued 
on June 30, 2017, the date for commencing construction would have been December 30, 2018.  

 
Donlin is requesting an extension because it is acquiring the necessary permitting for constructing and 
operating DGP. Donlin has received multiple permits required for DGP, however, the timeline for the 
remaining permits requires construction to be put off to no sooner than the beginning of 2021. Therefore, 
Donlin is requesting the date for commencing construction be extended to December 30, 2021. 
 
After reviewing EPA’s Memorandum dated January 31, 2014, titled “Guidance on Extension of PSD 
Permits under 40 C.F.R. 52.21(r)(2)” (Extension Memorandum), and in accordance with 
40 C.F.R. 52.21(r)(2), a Permittee’s PSD permit extension request should include a detailed justification of 
why the source cannot commence construction within the initial 18-month period. Relevant justification 
could include ongoing litigation over the PSD permit, natural disasters that directly affect the facility, 
significant or unusual economic impediments (including inability to secure financial resources necessary to 
commence construction), and/or delays in obtaining other required permits. The Department must evaluate 
the extension request on a case-by-case basis. 
 
In the absence of regulations or guidance specifically addressing PSD permit amendments, the regulatory 
definitions of Best Available Control Technology (BACT) and the information requirements for PSD 
permits suggest that permit issuers must evaluate proposed PSD permit amendments on a case-by-case basis 
to determine whether new information relating to the BACT analysis underlying the original permit warrants 
revisiting that analysis because such information is “necessary” to ensure that BACT will be applied. 




